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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

SECTION 38 OF THE ROAD TRAFFIC ACT, 1994


In accordance with the provisions of Section 38 of the Road Traffic Act, 1994, South Dublin County Council hereby gives notice of its intention to provide the following road safety improvement measures:

Monastery Road Walking and Cycling (Monastery Heath to the Redcow Luas Stop) Improvement Works

The proposed works extend from immediately east of the Monastery Heath junction along the Monastery Road to the Ibis Roundabout proceeding south across the N7 on the bow bridge (L1019) and terminating just south of the bridge at the Redcow Luas Stop car park. 

The proposed works will comprise the following:
· The construction of new wide footpath between Monastery Heath and Siac Roundabout 
· Provision of safe pedestrian crossing facilities at the Siac Roundabout on the Woodford Hill arm and reconfiguration of the roundabout.  
· Provision of 2 signalised pedestrian crossings, one at Siac Roundabout on the Woodford arm of the roundabout and the other one on the bow bridge (L1019) just south of the Ibis Roundabout
· Junction treatment works at Monastery Gate Entrance. 
· Pavement works on footpaths around the Ibis Roundabout.
· Tree planting to replace trees on Monastery Road that require removal 
· Provision of staircase down the eastern embankment just south of the bow bridge to the footpath at the bottom.
Resurfacing of the footpath and cycle track between the Siac Roundabout and the Ibis Roundabout and merging the footpath and cycle track into a shared facility. 

Plans of the proposed development are available for inspection from Thursday 24, May 2018 to Friday 29 June 2018 at: 
County Hall Tallaght, Dublin 24 and County Hall Clondalkin, Dublin 23 from Monday to Friday 29 June 2018, 9.30am – 5:00pm (open through lunch). 

They are also available to view or download from the South Dublin County Council website: 
http://www.sdcc.ie/services/roads-traffic/ 

Representations relating to the above mentioned proposed works may be made in writing to:
Laura Leonard,
Senior Executive Officer,
Land Use, Planning and Transportation Department
South Dublin County Council,
County Hall,
Tallaght, Dublin 24

Or by email to: lleonard@sdublincoco.ie

The latest date for receipt of representations is 5:00pm on Friday 29 June 2018. 
It should be noted that the Freedom of Information Act, 1997-2006 (as amended) applies to all records held by South Dublin County Council.
 
